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Dear Mr. Block,  
 
This is the twenty-fourth interim response to your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request to the 
Department of Homeland Security (DHS), received on April 4, 2022. 
  
DHS reviewed 400 pages for this production. Of the 400 pages, 10 pages are being released in full 
and 46 pages are being released in part pursuant to FOIA Exemptions (b)(5) and (b)(6).  I have 
considered the foreseeable harm standard when reviewing the record set and have applied the FOIA 
exemptions as required by the same statute and the Attorney General’s Guidance.  In addition, 322 
pages were determined to be nonresponsive or duplicative.  The 56 responsive pages are Bates 
Stamped DHS-1255-003956 through DHS-1255-004011. 
 
In addition, DHS identified 22 pages that contain other office, component or agency equities that 
require additional review and are pending further consultation with other DHS offices, components, 
and/or other government agencies.  
 
If you have any questions regarding this release, please contact Assistant U.S. Attorney, Peter 
Baumhart United States Attorney’s Office, Eastern District of Virginia, by email at 
Peter.Baumhart@usdoj.gov. 
  

Sincerely, 

 
Eric A. Neuschaefer 
Senior Director, FOIA Litigation, Appeals, Policy, 
and Training  

Enclosure: 56 pages 


